
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
March 12, 2013 
 
 
 
 
The Honorable Council of                               
The City of Richmond Virginia      
 
RE: FY2014 & FY2015 Biennial Fiscal Plan Transmittal Letter 
 
Mr. President and Members of Council: 
 
I am pleased to present to the people of the City of Richmond the administration’s Biennial 
Fiscal Plan for FY2014 and FY2015 and also our 5-year Capital Improvement Plan, 2014 – 
2018.  This plan continues on our path to improvement as we strive to Build the BEST 
Richmond.   
 
This fiscal plan includes expenditure recommendations that are in line with current revenue 
projections.  The Real Estate Tax Rate remains $1.20.  The fiscal plan provides funding for legal 
requirements and mandates in the City, while also continuing to fund services and initiatives in 
the major strategic areas.   
 
My proposed budget is fiscally prudent in that it protects our citizens from major increases in the 
cost of services; provides funding for our most vulnerable populations; invests in neighborhoods; 
protects the jobs of our workforce; and promotes efficiency and savings to prepare for 
unforeseen emergencies and potential future investment. 
  
Key decisions have been made after reviewing past performance results as we continue to align 
performance and outcomes with the needs of the City as expressed through the many surveys, 
MPACT meetings, and District budget meetings. 
 
However, our budget in the upcoming year will be especially challenging, because of the largely 
unknown impacts of the Federal budget sequestration. There is more that we don’t know than 
what we do know. We know that there will be cuts of at least 5% in most Federal agencies that 
provide funding streams to our city. Some programs may see larger cuts, but we do not know 
which program areas might be spared, if any, from cuts. One program spared may likely mean 
that another program the City relies on will face a more significant cut. We do not yet know the 
impact on Federal aid that is routed to us through the State government. And, we do not know 
the impact on employees in our community and region but we expect that there will be jobs lost 
and paychecks trimmed as a result of the sequester. These cuts impact not just our City 
government but also our city coffers as well, since many of our leading businesses depend on 
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